Together, we nurture, inspire and achieve

Welcome back to school! It's so lovely to see the children smiling and happy in their new school uniforms. We also welcome all new families to Myton Park and hope that your children are making some great new friendships and settling well into school.

Staff have worked hard over the summer to prepare classrooms and lessons and we have embedded our ACORN values into everything we do.

We now have our House Captains and Sports Leaders. Children are currently going through the process of electing their School Council representatives. I can't wait to see who they are. I'm also looking forward to seeing the completed class suggestion boxes following the competition Mrs Boddy launched last week.

We've just sent a parent questionnaire to you – apologies that the original link did not work. Blame me! We do value your feedback and will use it to support the work we do in school. Our community is very important to us!

As always, if you have queries or concerns, please do let us know and we will do our best to help.

Best wishes, Alison Morgan



OTHER NEWS:

Sending a huge thanks for supporting us with our Tesco Stronger Starts campaign. We won and the funding has just started to come into school. It will be used to continue to strengthen our outdoor learning/forest school offer for our pupils. Watch this space.

We had a productive PTA meeting last week and welcomed new members. There's lots planned for this term so we'll let you know as soon as we can. If you couldn't make it to the meeting but are still keen to help (in any way at all), we'd love to hear from you.

The funds raised last year contributed to the timber trail and subsidising school trips. Since the cost of coaches is getting more and more expensive, we think this is a great way to use any fundraising over the next year as it goes directly back to our families. As always, if you have any other ideas, please let us know.

Clubs

Mrs Boddy is finalising our clubs list for this term and we're looking at adding some new ones. We'll let you know asap.

Together, we nurture, inspire and achieve

This is just a polite reminder for pupils to remove earrings on PE days. Following guidance from the Local Authority, our policy is not to allow pupils to tape over earrings as this does not protect them from injury. If your child has just had their ears pierced, please speak to their class teacher.

Timber Trail

Our new timber trail is now fully up and running with a timetable in place. We've shared some rules with the children for their safety and enjoyment and have a robust risk assessment in place. We also have adults supervising at break and lunch times. For health and safety reasons, please do not allow your child on the timber trail before or after school. If you have any further questions, please ask.

Pre-loved uniform rail

We have lots of spare uniform on our pre-loved uniform rail. Please come and help yourselves as much of it is almost brand new – we'd love to share it.

Attendance Matters

Attendance for 2024-2025 was 95.8% which is higher than the national rate of 93.1% - thank you for your support. There is a direct link between attendance and educational achievement so we're really pleased. Unfortunately, I am not permitted to authorise term time holidays so please do bear this in mind when booking your next family break to avoid fines.

We love meeting and saying hello to your dogs at the school gates. Please bear in mind that some children are afraid and may be anxious walking past if several dogs are tied to the railings. We think the bank by the car park is a great place to wait if you're collecting your child whilst walking the dog. Thank you for your cooperation with this.

Healthy snacks

Don't forget, your child is more than welcome to bring a healthy snack to school with them each day to eat at play time. We've seen some great choices!

Together, we nurture, inspire and achieve

Wednesday 17 th September 2025	Robinwood residential visit for Year 6 pupils
Wednesday 24th September 2025	Hub class event
Thursday 2 nd October 2025	Year 6 class assembly
Friday 10 th Octob <mark>er 2025</mark>	Wor <mark>ld Mental</mark> Health Day
Wednesday 15 th Oct <mark>ober</mark> 2025	Parent consultations
Week commencing Monday 20 th October 2025	Careers and enterprise week
Wednesday 22 nd October 2025	Parent consultations
Friday 24 th October	Last day of the half term

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY: Autumn 1

Myton Park Primary School

Together, we nurture, inspire and achieve

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY: Autumn 2

Wednesday 5 th November 2025	School photographs – individual and family
Monday 10 th November 2025	Anti-bullying week
Friday 14 th November 2025	Children in Need: non-uniform day
Monday 17 th November 2025	Swimming Y3 (all week)
Tuesday 18 th Nove <mark>mber 2025</mark>	Flu immunisations (R-Y6)
Monday 24 th November 2025	Swimming Y3 (all week)
Monday 8 th December 2025	Christingle Visit to Church (pupils only)
Tuesday 9 th December 2025	Early Years Christmas performance – am Year 1 and 2 Christmas performance – pm Year 3 and 4 Christmas performance- evening
Thursday 11 th December 2025	Christmas Disco after school, Reception to Y6
Friday 12 th December 2025	Christmas lunch and Christmas jumper day
Week commencing 15 th December 2025	Interim termly reports sent out to parents
Tuesday 16 th December 2025	Year 1, 2, 3 and 4 Christmas parties
Wednesday 17 th December 2025	EYFS Christmas party Year5/6 Carol Service – evening at St Francis Church
Thursday 18 th December 2025	Year 5 and 6 Christmas party
Friday 19 th December 2025	Carols on the yard
Friday 19 th December 2025	School finishes for Christmas